Foothills Flyers 
Meeting Minutes
December 10th, 2020
Via Zoom 

In Attendance: Jeff Willoughby,  Duncan McLeish, Bobbi-Jo Zimmer, Michelle Hammond, Rachelle Jackson, Allison Pedersen,  Laurie Packenham , Jamie Barton, TJ Harkness, Matt Demarino, Kelly Andrews
Absent: Brian Sewell, Christiana Verbeek, Jon Devlin, Jay Profeit
Meeting called to order at 7:10pm by Jeff Willoughby
Approval of Minutes: Duncan makes the motion to approve November meeting minutes. Jamie seconds, all in favour, motion carried.
Additions: Fundraising
Old Business: TJ has been in contact with JAG as they are interested in bidding for evaluations for the 2021/2022 season. Colton Hayes is also interested in putting together a package for FMHA to do evaluations. We are hoping to send out a survey to ask the membership their input. This will happen in the months to come once we know what is happening.
The budget will be sent out before Jan meeting. The budget will also be changing as restrictions change so that we can plan accordingly. 
Refs update- no further information
Photos- All teams received their photos and for those that had corrections to be made were to be in contact with Ian himself. The feed back from the membership was good as they were delivered in a timely manner and professional. Ian will get the remainder of invoice paid by the end of the week.
Team Snap- We will have website info next week and then we can move forward with getting it all set up.
Midget socks are on back order

New Business:
 Registration fees- We cannot send out refunds until we know what is happening with Hockey Alberta and the Covid19 restrictions. All members must be paid in full in order to be eligible for a refund. We won’t know what this amount is until we find out if HA will be refunding as well for insurance and other fees that have been paid.  No refunds will be given until the end of the hockey season. Unfortunately we cannot make this decision right now as things keep changing.
We are looking at different avenues for a longer season. Blackie cannot continue past end of March for ice.  
Jamie is going to look to see if there are government grants that we can apply for to help cover costs.
A few outstanding Criminal record checks that need to be handed in.

Treasurers Report:
Additions: Fundraising-We have been contacted by The Canadian Brew House to host a fundraising event for FMHA. We will be looking into this for the upcoming season as we don’t know what is coming up for the remainder of the 2020/2021 season.
Matt makes motion to adjourn meeting at 7:55 Allison seconds
Meeting minutes submitted by Bobbi-Jo
Next Meeting Thursday Jan 7th (unless we postpone) via zoom

 
